

MINUTES OF THE STRAWBERRY HILL RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION COMMITTEE

MEETING, HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 7 NOVEMBER 2018 AT 6:30PM

PRESENT

David Cornwell	Pam Crisp
Mike Allsop	Peter Lamb
Julia Fiehn	Andrew Miller
Cathy Bird	Neil Coburn
Jeremy Thomas	Sam Kamleh
June Collins	Teresa Read
Cllr Bennett	Philip Huntley (Observer)

1. Apologies for absence: Siobhan Oktay.

David welcomed Cllr Bennett and Philip Huntley who is a new local resident.

Declaration of interest: As previously declared.

2. Minutes of the last meeting: agreed and David signed a copy at the end of the meeting.

3. Matters arising: The SMU liaison meeting, scheduled for 5/6th November had been cancelled, as Professor Brewer was not available. Feedback from the communications group is still to be completed. Cllr Bennett said that waste collections in the area were to be renegotiated with Wandsworth. Cllr Bennett said the council are getting quotes for a replacement fence for the re-cycling site. He will also follow up on the Rochester House situation.

4. Bulletin 168: David congratulated and thanked Julia for her work on the latest bulletin. Members were happy with the changes to the header. Some minor changes to the copy will be made based on committee members' comments.

5. Bulletin advertising: More advertisers are needed.

6. CPZ consultation: Meetings have been held with residents of Grange Avenue and Wellesley Road. A final plan will be put on the council website and the implementation will start with a 6 month trial period. Sam questioned the changes to timing on the school parking signs on Wellesley Road.

7. Planning: Mike said a number of residents were objecting to the Strawberry Hill House marquee on the basis of noise disturbance, traffic and parking. He shared a suggested response to the application and the committee agreed it should be sent. David will speak to Nick Dolan about the noise management plan and bookings calendar. The Ajanta appeal has been rejected.

8. SMU liaison group: The meeting scheduled for 5/6 November will be rearranged. SMU are setting up a 'pathway' university with links in Australia starting in January.

9. Treasurers report: Cathy said the report is for a 4 week period only and just for information.

Signed

Date

(Statement 260, 12 October 2018)

Deposit Account:

Balance at the time of the last meeting on 26 September 2018	£4,561.92
Balance today	<u>£4,562.92</u>

Current Account:

Balance at the time of the last meeting on 26 September 2018	£2147.43
--	-----------------

Add income:

Subscriptions	£11.00
Total income	£11.00

Deduct expenditure:

Summer party (children's snacks)	£14.40
Christmas lights insurance	£213.00
Total expenditure	£227.40

Net cash increase / (decrease)	(£216.40)
--------------------------------	------------------

Balance today	<u>£1,931.03</u>
----------------------	-------------------------

10: Christmas arrangements 2018: Pam went through the list of tasks that will need to be completed for the carol event on Friday 14 December (updated list attached). Members agreed that we would make donations to Spear and the Pope's Grotto restoration.

11. Group subscriptions and income generation: Postponed to next meeting.

12. Any other business: Strawberry Hill station – a new taxi company Bats are moving in. No further news on improvement work.

Conservation area consultation – Sam urged members to look at this as there are planning implications.

The council's Community Conversation for the area will be held on 10 December.

13. Date of next meeting: Wednesday 23 January 2019 at 6:30pm. 2019 timetable agreed.

The meeting closed at 8:20pm

Signed

Date